Office of School Board Members December 21, 2001
Board Meeting of January 16, 2002

Dr. Robert B. Ingram, Member

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION NO. 02-04 OF THE
SCHOOL BOARD OF MIAMI-DADE COUNTY, FLORIDA,
COMMENDING MR. WILLIAM B. BERGER, CHIEF OF POLICE,
CITY OF NORTH MIAMI BEACH, FOR BEING ELECTED
PRESIDENT OF THE INTERNATIONALASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS
OF POLICE AND FOR HIS MANY CONTRIBUTIONS TO KEEPING
THIS SCHOOL DISTRICT’S FACILITIES, STUDENTS AND
EMPLOYEES IN NORTH MIAMI BEACH SAFE

Police work requires a very special kind of person, one with strength, courage and conviction
as well as one who is dedicated to ensuring the safety of his or her community. City of
North Miami Beach Police Chief William B. Berger, is just such a person. It is the
aforementioned characteristics and qualities coupled with his proven leadership ability and
professionalism that resulted in members of the International Association of Chiefs of Police
electing him their organization’s president.

Of even greater significance to Miami-Dade County Public Schools is Chief Berger’s
contributions to ensuring the safety of this school district’s facilities, students and employees
in the City of North Miami Beach. Therefore, it is fitting that our School Board commend
Chief Berger on his most recent honor and present him with a proclamation in recognition
of his contributions and achievements.

ACTION PROPOSED BY That The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida,

DR. ROBERT B. INGRAM: approve Resolution No. 02-04 of the School Board of
Miami-Dade County, Florida, commending City of North
Miami Beach Police Chief William B. Berger, for being
elected president of the International Association of Chiefs
of Police and for his many contributions to keeping this
school district’s facilities, students and employees in North
Miami Beach safe.
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RESOLUTION NO. 02-04 :

OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF MIAMI-DADE COUNTY, FLORIDA,
COMMENDING CITY OF NORTH MIAMI BEACH POLICE CHIEF WILLIAM B.
BERGER FOR BEING ELECTED PRESIDENT OF THE INTERNATIONAL
ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE AND FOR HIS MANY CONTRIBUTIONS TO
KEEPING THIS SCHOOL DISTRICT’S FACILITIES, STUDENTS AND EMPLOYEES IN
NORTH MIAMI BEACH SAFE

WHEREAS, Chief of Police William B. Berger is a long-time law enforcement officer;
and

WHEREAS, his dedicated service to the City of North Miami Beach specifically and to
law enforcement in general is well recognized by all who know him; and

WHEREAS, his dedication and professionalism has earned him the distinct honor of
being selected by his colleagues to serve as the president of the International
Association of Chiefs of Police; and

WHEREAS, Chief Berger's professional expertise, leadership ability and valuable
experience in overseeing an entire police force have benefited Miami-Dade County
Public Schools and in particular its facilities, students and employees in the City of
North Miami Beach; and

WHEREAS, Chief Berger is committed to continue to work cooperatively with Miami-
Dade County Public Schools on special projects and law enforcement issues;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT:

The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida, approve Resolution No. 02-04 of The
School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida, commending City of North Miami Beach
Police Chief William B. Berger for being elected president of the International
Association of Chiefs of Police and for many contributions to keeping this school
district’s facilities, students and employees in North Miami Beach safe.

Presented this sixteenth day of January, A.D. 2002
THE SCHOOL BOARD OF MIAMI-DADE COUNTY, FLORIDA
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